
Urban Tree Commission Minutes
June 10,  2022

In attendance:	Marc Welch
Howard Birnbaum
		Julia Malakie
     		Beth Wilkinson
		Julie Winsett

		Guest:  Melissa Brown
	
Minutes
The approval of the minutes of the May meeting was postponed to end of the meeting because there was no quorum at the beginning. Once quorum, Beth moved to approve the minutes, and the motion passed (Howard, Beth, Julie, Julia).
Note A staff member for Rep. Ruth Balser says that they expect the state’s permission for Zoom meetings to be extended through Dec 2022, but approval will probably be at the last minute.

Forestry Report:
The tree crews spent May getting caught up on service requests. They will soon change to starting tree removal work, going through the summer. They also will start to identify their fall planting spots.

Tree Removals:
Marc sent out four tree removal requests, each with a hearing date of June 30th. Having a “hearing” is standard for trees that are not dead or dying. If someone objects in writing, then Marc must deny their removal. After an objection, sometimes the applicant reaches out to objector, and they also can appeal to the mayor.
If no one objects, the tree can be removed, but the applicant must pay for cost of removal and inch-for-inch replacement.
The Kendall Road request seems to be a healthy tree, and they want to remove it for a teardown.

Update to Tree Ordinance
Julia reported that she and Emily Norton ocketed both ordinance & moratorium with the following requirements:
-Stop tree removals except for emergency
-No exempt lots
-Modeled on Cambridge

They expect the Programs & Services Committee to take up the moratorium item at their June 22 meeting. If it passes, then the City Council have up to one year to review the proposed changes; hopefully not a full year.(Cambridge took longer because of pandemic.) Their are co-docketers on both items.
The following questions and comments were made
Howard: how does it pass?
Julia: Reaching out through networks
Beth: I don’t support this moratorium. Marc doesn’t have the staff to enforce it. Some level of tree protection has to be there during the Council’s consideration, but I am worried about individuals who want to remove a small number of trees for work on their homes.
Melissa: There is a difference between the moratorium and the.ordinance. The ordinance would not prevent people from building on their property. It would get people to think creatively about saving trees or pay more. Enforcement would be done by a certified arborist as part of permit. Response would be driven by complaints.
Julia: We must start with best ordinance from environmental perspective
Beth:  It would be good to distinguish between lots with a few trees to be removed vs lots with many trees cut.
Howard: Weston people blindsided by opponents, who claimed that voting down the tree ordinance was going to save trees. People against the ordinance were putting the Lorax on their signs.
Marc: Weston was a new ordinance, but Newton has had one for 22 years.
Julie: A neighbor’s contractor asked them to clear ¾ of lot, but much of it was more than six feet from the house, with an ordinance like this one, they likely wouldn’t have cut so many.
Melissa: Even loss of one or two trees is devasting.
Beth: I think that a broad ban is not useful. In general, conservation is not done one tree at a time, and there is a difference between a 40” tree and a 6” tree.
Melissa: Could the Urban Tree Commission make a public comment?
Beth: Yes, it will require a quorum, a proposal, and a vote. 
Howard: When would be that be useful? 
Julia: Late June/early July, when the moratorium goes back to full council and later in year for full ordinance. The requirements will all be subject to debate 
Beth: Please send the docketed item
Julia: Done

City Street Tree Plan
There is no new information on City Street Tree Plan. Marc may have more information at the meeting in September.

Additional Business
Marc is presenting a webinar on Street Trees for Newton Conservators next Wednesday evening.
The next UTC meeting date is July 22
There is no update on cemetery tree appeal to mayor.
Julie asked about the width of berms in Newton, She said that itlooks as though a sidewalk put in after a teardown reduced the width of the berm, Marc replied that the accessibility requirement is for a sidewalk width of 42”, but they often prefer 48”; That may make the berm suffer.He said thatISD has guidelines for sidewalks, but there is no berm in metro Boston that is the “right” size,and we plant all the time. Julia confirmed that the Newton Tree Conservancy has planted in very narrow berms.
